
Model Contest by James Rustermier

We had a small turnout at the Fremont meet last June. The models were still excellent though. Ken Lunders entered a nicely done model of an HO freight house and took a first place. Jack Nullmeyer brought a UP gas turbine and received enough points,  105,  for a merit award and a first place.  James Lackner showed us his Fairmont loader and took a first place also. 

Again, I want to express a thank you for those that gave some of their time to be judges. I know that there are a lot of other things to do at these meets and your  work is appreciated . 

Our next meet at Santa Clara will feature DISPLAY, TRACTION, and STEAM LOCOMOTIVE. I look forward to seeing every one there.

Timesaver Switching Contest Results by Allan Fenton
	Youth Brake Person
	
	Time

	First:
	Dylan Erickson
	17:42

	Second
	
	

	Third
	
	

	Honorable Mention
	
	


	Student Brake Person
	
	Time

	First:
	Spencer Noe
	7:21

	Second
	
	

	Third
	
	

	Honorable Mention
	
	


	Brake Person
	
	Time

	First:
	Ken Lunders
	9:06

	Second
	
	

	Third
	
	

	Honorable Mention
	
	


	Senior Brake Person
	
	Time

	First:
	Bill Burket
	4:39

	Second
	Alan Hauens
	8:59

	Third
	
	

	Honorable Mention
	
	


Purple Draw Bar Award  Bill Burket  8:02 Failed to spot hopper car


Kermit Paul Awarded MMR

At the St. Louis NMRA Convention, Coast Division member Kermit Paul of Pleasant Hill received his award as the newest Master Model Railroader in the NMRA.  Congratulations Kermit.  Many of us have had the opportunity to see Kermit's work, as he has long been a supporter of our layout tours, and is known as 'Mr. Animation' for his use of animated effects on his railroad, the Lone Pine and Tonopah.  Kermit's railroad was featured in the October 1999 issue of Railroad Model Craftsman.  Undoubtedly a complete biography will soon appear in the BULLETIN as is normal for all Master Model Railroader's, but we want to acknowledge Kermit's achievement here as a long time member and participant in the Coast Division.

Niles Depot Historical Foundation 

Niles Depot Historical Foundation will be holding a
100th birthday party for the Niles Southern Pacific Depot on 20 Oct. 2001, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.  Plans include a Museum open house, Caboose tours, along with operations on the HO and N scale model railroads located within the depot. Plans are underway to have a railroad swap meet, along with antique autos and stationary steam engines on display.  Further information can be obtained by writing to Stanley Keiser, PO Box 2716, Fremont, Ca. 94536 or by calling 510-791-1504.   Anyone interested in participating in the swap meet please contact for information about table space.  Table space is free to individuals on a first come first serve basis.
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